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SUBJECT: MEMBER PETITIONS 

LEAD OFFICER: Stephen Rowan, Head of Democratic Services and 
Scrutiny 

WARDS: ALL 

CORPORATE PRIORITY/POLICY CONTEXT: 

This  report  is  prepared  in  keeping  with  paragraphs  3.26  to  3.31  of  the  Council 
Procedure Rules at Part 4A of the Constitution. 

 

 
 

 

2. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
2.1 In accordance with Part 4A of the Council’s Constitution up to three 

Members of the Council can present petitions to any ordinary meeting 
of the Council, with the exception of any meeting of the Council 
reserved for the setting of Council Tax. 

 
 
3. BACKGROUND 
 
3.1 Part 4A of the Constitution allows up to three Councillors to present 

petitions to meetings of the Full Council. 
 
3.2 The Constitution requires that a petition must contain “the signatures of 

at least 100 local people or 50% of the local people affected by the 
subject” in order to be presented at a Council meeting. 

 
3.3 The full petition wording of each of the three Member petitions to be 

received will be included in the Council agenda (see paragraph four 
below). The Member petitions will be received but shall not be the 
subject of a debate or questions at that or a subsequent Council 
meeting. 

 

3.4 Where possible, the Cabinet Member shall provide a response at the 
Council meeting at which the Member’s petition is received. Where a 
response is not pnprovided at the meeting, a written response shall be 
provided within three weeks of the meeting. 

 
 

1. RECOMMENDATIONS 

1.1 The Council is asked to note the petitions presented by Councillors at the meeting 
as listed in paragraph four of the report. 



 

4. PETITIONS TO BE PRESENTED TO COUNCIL AT THIS MEETING 
 

4.1 The Monitoring Officer has received notice of the following petitions to 
be presented to this meeting of the Council: 

 
a) Petition presented by Councillor Stephen Mann on behalf of residents: 

 
  ‘Petition to Lower the Speed Limit to 20 mph on Crown Dale from the 

Students and Parents of the Norwood School and the St Josephs 
Federation.’ 

 
b) Petition presented by Councillor Stuart King on behalf of residents: 
 
  ‘Please introduce a controlled parking scheme in the Gonville, 

Blakemore and Trafford Roads,Thomton Heath, CR7 so that 
residents can park close to their homes, children can cross roads 
safely, visibility for drivers is improved, and out of area commuters, 
recreational and commercial vehicles are not parked on a long-term 
basis. The recent introduction of a controlled parking zone in a 
nearby area has increased congestion on these roads and a 
controlled parking scheme is required to reduce this.’ 

 
c) Petition presented by Councillor Andrew Pelling on behalf of 

residents: 
 

‘Request for a Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN, or Safe Street) by 
excluding through traffic along Woodplace Lane from/to Surrey.’ 

 
 

5. NEXT STEPS 
 
5.1 Where possible the Cabinet Member will respond to the petition at the 

meeting. 
 
5.2 Where  a  more  detailed  response  is  required,  a  written  response  shall  

be provided within three weeks of the meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CONTACT OFFICER: Cliona May 
Senior Democratic Services and Governance 

Officer – Council & Regulatory 

 
APPENDICES: None 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  None 

 
 
 
 


